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HumasUPNVJ - Implementation of the Computer Based Written Examination (UTBK) batch I today at UPN Veteran
Jakarta entered its fourth day, Thursday (15/04/21) various problems regarding the exam requirements were one after
another. Especially regarding other requirements or rules in dress that are still not able to adjust.

It should be noted that one of the preparations other than the documents that must be brought is to come to the exam
location 60 minutes before the exam starts and dress neatly and politely (shirt) and shoes.

Even though this information has been published regularly, there are still UTBK participants who do not comply with
the regulations.

Rokhman, one of the UTBK participants who took the exam on the fourth day, was still dressed incorrectly. He came
wearing a T-shirt and wearing shoes without shoes. Seeing that there was still time to enter the exam room, the officer
directed Rokhman to find collared clothes and shoes to take the exam.

Rokhman headed for his parked vehicle together with his parents who were accompanying other UTBK participants
with the aim of waiting for his relatives to send the collared clothes and shoes he needed.

Because time was showing the schedule of entering the session 1 exam room, with concern for Yulianto, one of the
parents who was also waiting for their child to take the exam, lent Rokhman his collared clothes to wear to take the
exam.

"I also don't know which person it is, I'm sorry I didn't take the exam and I happened to be wearing a collared shirt so I
just told him to wear it, I told the child not to forget to adjust to the existing rules and be able to adjust to the conditions
in the dress," explained Yulianto to the team PR.

The UPNVJ Public Relations officer who knew about this immediately lent shoes that Rokhman could wear to the
exam room, and gave Yulianto a PR uniform for him to wear as well as a simple gift for helping the UTBK participants
take the exam.

From this incident, other UTBK participants can take lessons to prepare themselves optimally before taking the exam.
In addition to the documents that participants must bring, it is also necessary to pay attention to the clothes worn to
take the exam. With this incident, it is hoped that there will be no more participants who do not comply with existing
regulations.
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